
At many of our events for many years, Wray and Su-
sanne’s company, Mt Pleasant Radio, has lent the club 
two-way radios to use.  We have been very grateful 
for this.  We decided that the club should purchase 

at least a couple radios.  So we asked Wray and Susanne to pick a dependable 
radio that would suit the clubs needs and we ordered two.  When Millie went to 
pick up the radios, four were ordered.  We want to thank Wray and Susanne for 
their continued generosity for donating the two additional radios.   

Our Zoom monthly meeting was well attended.  Later in this Windscreen, Irene 
summarizes our discussions.  The first discussion point was how everyone felt 
about meeting face-to-face.  Most in the meeting were in favor.  Most had been 
vaccinated.  Our picnic next month at Hallie Hill will be a face-to-face, keeping 
with CDC guidelines.  It will be outside but in the past we provided food inside 
the cabin.  To prevent a congested inside area, we are asking everyone to bring 
a lunch.  The club will be providing drinks.  It will be great to see everyone, hope to see 
you there. 

Our Tech Session on Alex Toline’s MGB continues.  We’re still trying to resolve why the 
engine coughs out the carburetor when trying to accelerate.  Bill Tucker mentioned to me 
that his MGTD was pulling to the right when braking. I suggested he come over to take a 
look at it.  We pulled the front wheels to find the front left brake cylinders leaking, wet-
ting the brake shoes. While under there I noticed that both steering boots were torn.  
Bill also mentioned that the car got very hot, especially at idle in traffic.  Tech Session 
coming!  Bill ordered new parts.  I’ll be sending out an email to have a Tech Session to 
work on Bills TD. 

Torsten Kunze, last years Membership Chair, is on his way to 
Portugal.  He put his MGA on Bring a Trailer.  He did so with no 
reserve, as it had to get sold.  With no reserve, you stand the 
chance of selling the car for a song.  But Torsten was fortu-
nate, it went for a good price.  I want to thank Torsten for do-
nating a bunch of car books for the British Car Day silent auc-
tion. 

 

Safety First and Fast  

Dave  

Prez Sez 
By Dave Rosato 
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BCCC May 2021 Meeting  
By Irene Breland 

The BCCC May meeting was once again held via Zoom with 22 members in attend-
ance.  

Dave opened the meeting with discussion on Covid comfort levels for in person 
gatherings. All seemed ready for in person club meetings and events to start 
again. Most seemed to think it okay with vaccinated members and everyone follow-
ing CDC guidelines. Dave will discuss the possibility of July and August meetings at 
the June 12th picnic.  

The annual club picnic will be held at Hallie Hill Animal Sanctuary in Hollywood, SC 
on June 12th. Lynn discussed the sanctuary’s mission and history. All club mem-
bers attending are asked to bring a donation of food, treats, litter or paper 
goods. And of course, monetary donations are always welcome. CDC guidelines will 
be followed. Check the BCCC website for more details. RSVP is required.  

Dave updated all on BCD preparations. The Friday evening reception will be held at 
The Sweetgrass Pavilion at Mt Pleasant Waterfront Park. We are still working on 
a caterer for food and cash bar. Contact Lynn or Bob if any suggestions.  

Bob updated all on Food Truck options for show day with 1 truck already commit-
ted. He is reviewing a few others for the 2nd. He is also looking for Goody Bag do-
nations.  

Dave discussed how well the Silent Auction does and asked all to help with dona-
tions. Contact Natalie Bluestein with items.  

Watch for email from Dave for BCD volunteers. Many hands make light work, and 
you get to know your club members!  

Millie said a June drive might be possible but there was more time in July. The 
Cypress Gardens drive had 12 LBCs.  

Long time club member Torsten Kunze is moving and recently sold his beautiful 
MGA on Bring a Trailer. He will be missed.  

General discussion followed with Richard Fritz talking about a Sunbeam event he 
was trailering his car to but was looking for a trailer. Two generous BCCC mem-
bers offered the use of theirs. See it pays to come to BCCC meetings!  

Another event was mentioned that some BCCC members attended and wondered 
why more were not there. Lynn suggested that we let Dave know of events that 
are open to British cars so he can post it.  

Dennis and Richie bought a paint booth ito be used in Dennis’ new garage. Ritchie 
will be the 1st to use it with a Jeep instead of a British car!  

New members then introduced themselves and their cars. A few needed a little 
help and between Dave and Dennis, they should get it. Tech sessions are on the 
way!  

Registration for Cars on Kiawah is going very well with a nice variety of cars com-
ing in from several states. Cars are displayed by country of origin in Ocean Park 
on Kiawah Island, SC. Event date is October 16th. Check www.carsonkiawah.com 
for registration information and volunteer opportunities.  

http://www.carsonkiawah.com
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Speed & Beauty: Playing nicely together  
by Richard Fritz 

 

On Sunday, May 16th the Three Rivers Region Por-
sche Club of America hosted a Speed & Beauty Car 
Show at The Hunter-Gatherer Brewery & Alehouse 
in Columbia to benefit CampKEMO.   The British Car 
Club Midland Centre is always invited to bring the 
“Beauty” aspect to the show. 

The weather we perfect.  The show field was a sight 
to behold and the Hunter-Gatherer Alehouse in the 
old Curtiss-Wright Hangar provided just the right 
balance of food and drink to satisfy anyone’s thirst 
and palate. 

The Three Rivers Club had 77 cars registered but, 
looking around; there were a lot more cars than that 
on the show field.  There were at least 2 dozen Brit-
ish Cars at the show, some non-Porsche German 
marques, some Japanese cars, a few Italians, and of 
course Porsches new and old.  My favorite me was a 
1947 Lincoln, the year I was born. 

Coming off a year of coronavirus cancellations, this 
event was a welcomed opening to the 2021 car show 
season.  People were having fun, enjoying the cars 
and the conversations, and doing so without masks.  

I’m looking forward to the 2021 planned show sched-
ule.  The past year was like being all dressed up with 
nowhere to go. It’s way past time to get out there 
with friends and like-minded car people to tell our 
stories and, maybe, learn some new tips n’ tricks to 
keep our ‘favorite’ car running well and on the road. 

See you on the circuit… 
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Car Window Stickers 
by Howard Meyers 

If you ever wanted a Window Sticker for your car, I can make one up for you.  To 
keep the cost low, I do all the work via email. I work with owner, since they know more 
about the car than I do. I also do research to try to make the Sticker correct to the car 
as possible.  I do the work and then send the owner a draft for them to look over and 
make any changes they want until they are happy with the Sticker.  

 

The owner then can choose from Laminated, Non-Laminated, or both.  I print them on 
the original Window Sticker Label paper that the Manufacture uses as of today.   I do 
not charge for the Window Sticker Until the Owner has received the approved Window 
Sticker. I will then send the owner a PAYPAL invoice.  

 

Here is the cost for the 2021 year.  

A.  1-Laminated for $38.00 

B.  1-Not laminated for $33.00 

C.  Add a second laminated for $28.00          

D.  Add a second non-laminated for $23.00 

 

I leave extra lamination at the bottom so that 
you can put it under the windshield wiper with-
out covering the words if the owner wants me 
to do that. If you have any questions or would 
like to purchase one for your classic car, con-
tact me at windowstickers100@aol.com. 

mailto:windowstickers100@aol.com
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The latest Hallie Hill newsletter, The Howler 

https://www.halliehill.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/HHHowlerMay2021.pdf


The Windscreen           Page 7 



The Windscreen           Page 8 

British Car Day Welcome Reception Venue 
By Dave Rosato 

Millie, Irene, Lynn and I checked out the Sweetgrass Pavilion in Mt Pleasant as a 
possible venue for the BCD reception.  It is across from where we had BCD many 
times and is at the entrance to the Mt Pleasant pier.  The building has a large 
closed and covered area that can 
be opened with large barn doors.  

It also has two covered areas.  On 
the pier side of the building is a 
large tabby pad that we can use.  The pier is a short walk and 
gives beautiful views of the Cooper River.  This venue is 
shows the uniqueness of Charleston and is a perfect venue 
for the reception.  So we decided to book the venue. 
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Registration Is Open! 



FOUNDED 1983 

MEETINGS HELD THE SECOND SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH 

(Unless otherwise specified) 

 

OFFICERS 

Dave Rosato  President (508) 864-3393 Dave@BritishCarClubCharleston.com 

Bob Simons  Vice President (202)316-8111 bobdad@gmail.com   

Peter Steele Treasurer (404) 447-3251  pwsteele911@gmail.com 

Irene Breland Secretary  irenebreland@comcast.net   
Frank Neill Membership Coordinator  fneill1949@gmail.com 

Lynn Rosato Regalia  sales (843) 884-5066 lrosato525@comcast.net 

Dave Rosato Editor  (508) 864-3393 Dave@BritishCarClubCharleston.com 

Millie Horton Events Coordinator  millie.horton2@gmail.com  

 

TECHNICAL ADVISOR 

                  Darryl Beech               Mr. Wizard                  (843) 552-6555                  Britishmechanic@bellsouth.net 

 

WEBMASTER  

 Dave Rosato Dave@BritishCarClubCharleston.com WWW.BritishCarClubCharleston.com 

 
PAST PRESIDENTS 

  Mike Carnell        1984          Dick Deibel           1988    Bobby Grooms     2003 Wray Lemke  2016-2019 

  Oscar Smalls       1985         Alan Van doren      1989    Richie Hartley     2004-2006  Dave Rosato  2020- 

  Don Brown           1986         Mike Grosso          1990-1995          Diane Lambert     2007-2008 

  Tom McMurray    1987         Jack Lambert        996-2002          Richie Hartley      2009-2015 

 

IT’S EASY TO JOIN… 

Just fill in and sign the application  and send along with $35.00 for new member, $30 for renewal, to: 

Frank Neill (BCCC) 

2997 Sweetleaf Ln 

Johns Island, 29455 

We look forward to seeing you at all of our meetings and events!  (Please print clearly) 

 

NAME:_________________________Street:_________________________CITY:______________________ 

 

STATE:__________ZIP:_______TELEPHONE:__________E-MAIL:________________FAX:_______________ 

  

 Car(s): Make:____________________Model:______________________Year:________Color: 

  

 CAR(S) Make:____________________Model:______________________Year:________Color: 

 

Membership name badge: $13.00 each 

Name on second badge: _____________________________________ 

 

As a member of the British Car Club of Charleston (BCCC), I  agree to hold BCCC, its board of Directors, Officers, and 
organizers of events free From all liability for any  accident or injury which may occur in connection with club events.  

 

SIGNATURE:_________________________PRINTED NAME:_____________________DATE:______________ 

 

 ___NEW MEMBER  ___RENEWAL  ___I give my permission to list my phone and E-mail  in the membership directory to be accessible 
to members only.  

                                                           

Birthday please: Name:_________________Month:_________Day:_______ 

 

Spouse B’day  : Name:_________________Month:_________Day:_______ 

mailto:bobdad@gmail.com
mailto:pwsteele911@gmail.com


The Windscreen                                                       Page 11 

Check out the  

For Sale/Wanted page 
on the BCCC website 

Just click on this link on the website 

1973 TR-6 

Aston Martin DB7 

Asking $26,000 

1966 Austin-Healey MkIII BJ8 

Asking $40,000  

1974 Triumph TR6  

Asking $15,000 

1989 Land Rover Defender 90 

Asking $18,000 



 

Welcome New Member 

 

Robert & Lindsey Ovens 

1980 MGB 

 

Travis Whitt 

1974 MGB 
1963 Austin Healey Sprite 

1968 MGC 

 
We look forward to many 

Happy miles together! 
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BCCC Regalia Directly from Lands End 
       

You can now order regalia with the BCCC logo on it        
directly from Lands End!  Here is the link to our store: 

 

 https://business.landsend.com/store/bccc/  
 

They offer a huge variety of items 
including men's and women's cloth-
ing, hats and promotions products 

like cups, bags and coolers. 

BCCC Regalia 

You are now able to order 
BCCC regalia right from the 

BCCC website. 

We have: 

Beautiful enamel on 14k 
gold plated copper BCCC Lapel Pins 
for $3.00 each. Circular pin measures 
3/4” in diameter with military clutch. 
Caps with the logo, as well as Visors 
and one-size fits all driving caps with 
the logo on the back. 
BCCC logo front license plates are 
available, as well as Key fobs. 
You can contact Frank for name badg-
es. For the other regalia contact Lynn 
Rosato at:412-849-5081 or 
lrosato525@comcast.net 
  Only $30 for a  BCCC Grille Badge 

Happy 
Birthday 

For 
June 

Fernando Valverde 1 

Michelle Hartley 4 

Teri New 5 

Jack Lambert 6 

Debbie Ferrer 6 

Yvonne Holbrook 6 

Debby Marindin 7 

Veresa Parker 9 

Jerry Bohle 14 

Rhonda Oldland 16 

David Ploth 20 

Rhonda Reeser 20 

Craig Ferrer 21 

Tracey Hutchins 21 

Lenny Goldman 22 

Robert Morey 24 

Annie Steele 26 

Trent Bentzel 28 

Nicole Giroux 29 

Barbara DeNett 30 

https://business.landsend.com/store/bccc/
mailto:fneill1949@gmail.com
mailto:lrosato525@comcast.net
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June 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

Hallie Hill 
Picnic 

Sea Island 
Cars & Coffee 

No reason to leave 
your classic British 

car home when you go 
on vacation! 


